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Meeting Minutes of

SEPTEMBER 11, 2014

Present:  Jeff Kristal, Chair, Michael Ciancio, Susan Fairbanks, Neal Stiller, Tony Holand and Laura Barbera, Administrative Assistant.  Town Counsel Ilana Quirk was also in attendance.





SEPTEMBER 23, 2014

Case #2192: Island Housing Trust - 10:00 a.m.

Kristal opened the public hearing on the request for a comprehensive permit for a six one-bedroom unit apartment building.

Phillipe Jordi was present.  Ms. Quirk noted that the public hearing was closed by the board on September 11, 2014 so in order to take new information, the hearing would have to be re-opened and advertised, if necessary.  She also explained that the board can impose any conditions as long as those conditions do not render the project uneconomic, or deny the application in total.  The Board may want to consider asking for a new pro forma reflecting any potential conditions in order to determine economic feasibility.

Conditions were discussed and Fairbanks asked that there be some parking available, either on or off site, such parking space would be included in the price of the rental unit.    

Kristal thought that fewer units would be preferable.   Fairbanks had no issues with six units, but Holand and Stiller agreed perhaps four units would scale down the size of the building allowing four parking spaces on the site for the tenants, maybe even under the building.

Kristal asked who would look at a new pro forma and Ms. Quirk stated that to have an expert review a new pro forma would cost around $3,000.00 and can either be funded by the town or the developer but reminded the board that they should still act on the application within the statutory time frame which is 40 days from the date of hearing closure.
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Fairbanks noted that, with regard to vibration and odor, the developer offered triple pain windows but also wanted mention of keeping vibration from trucks to a minimum.

There was some discussion about the added cost of a space at the park & ride but Kristal felt it wouldn’t make sense if parking can be provided on site.

Stiller stated that he wasn’t sure if there was a sidewalk from Stop & Shop to five corners but Fairbanks looked as recently as today and confirmed that there is a paved sidewalk, narrow but there.  Kristal added that the developer already agreed to work with the town on making the sidewalk safer.

Kristal preferred to have only one unit out of the four universally accessible.

Fairbanks motioned to reopen the public hearing  on  October 17, 2014 at 10:00 a.m.  Stiller second the motion.  It was unanimously approved.

The meeting adjourned at 10:49 a.m.

 Respectfully submitted,

Laura Barbera

Administrative Assistant

